
Submitter: Shamus McClellan 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Transportation 

Measure: SB422 

The amount of close calls at red lights is ridiculous. Drivers rolling to a stop only 

seeing the vehicle in front of the motorcycle. I have had to escape near crashes 

many times that could have been avoided by allowing me to ride safely to the front of 

the vehicle pack  


